
STATE OF WEST VIRGINIA, COUNTY OF UPSHUR, CITY OF BUCKHANNON, TO WIT: 
 
A regular meeting of the Stockert Youth & Community Center Board was held on Thursday, January 
02, 2025, at 4:30 p.m., in City Hall Council Chambers, with the following in attendance (GTM – 
GoToMeeting): 
 
Mayor      Robbie Skinner   Present 
City Recorder     Randy Sanders    Present 
Assistant Recorder/Finance Director Amberle Jenkins   Present  
Board Member    Pam Bucklew                                Present 
Board Member                                Sam Nolte     Present 
Board Member                                Willie Parker    Absent 
Board Member    Don Nestor    Absent 
Board Member                                Nancy C. Shobe                        Present 
Board Member    Pamela Martin    Present 
Board Member    Jessica Vincent    Present - GTM 
SYCC Executive Director  Debora Brockleman   Present 
MyBuckhannon   Monica Zalaznik   Present 
Record Delta    Noah Jeffries    Absent 

Guests: None 
 

City of Buckhannon Stockert Youth & Community Center Board of Directors 
Meeting Agenda 

4:30 PM Thursday, January 2, 2025 
Council Chambers I 70 East Main Street 

1.  Call to Order 

2. Moment of Silent Reflection 

3. Reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance 

4. Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes: 10/17/2024, 10/28/2024 

5. Report of Events, Correspondence, and Information 
            a. See Full Listing Included in the SYCC Packet 

6. Public Comment - Motion to Open & Close Requested 

7. Recognition of Guests 

8. Financial Report- Director of Finance, Amberle Jenkins 

9. Department Report- SYCC Director, Debora Brockleman 

10. Old Business Discussions: 

11. New Business Discussions: 
             a. Future Capital Expenditures 
             b. Building Repairs 

12. Board Members' Remarks and Announcements 

13. Declaration of Adjournment 
 
This agenda was certified by Mayor Robbie Skinner on December 27, 2024. To participate in this meeting virtually, participants 
used use this link: https:/Jglo.biJJ.goJomeeting.com[joiol.773.2.18Ei3.Z, or by phone, call: +1 (872J 240-3311, access code: 773-218-
837. 

 
1.  Call to Order - At 4:33 p.m., Mayor Skinner called the January 2, 2025, meeting of the City of 
Buckhannon Stockert Youth & Community Center Board of Directors to order. 

 
2. Moment of Silent Reflection—Mayor Skinner invited those in attendance to join him in a 
moment of silent reflection. 
 



3. Pledge to the Flag of the United States of America - Mayor Skinner invited those in attendance 
to join him in the pledge to the Flag of the United States of America  
 
4. Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes: 10/17/2024, 10/28/2024—Mayor Skinner asked for 
any necessary corrections or additions or a motion to approve the minutes from the meetings of 
10/17/2024 and 10/28/2024. 
 
Shobe/Martin motioned to approve the minutes from the meetings of 10/17/2024 and 
10/28/2024.  The motion carried. 
 
5. Report of Events, Correspondence, and Information – Mayor Skinner reviewed the 
following with the Board members: 
a. Notice of Award & Notice to Proceed SYCC Gym Floor Replacement 

ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 
CITY OF BUCKHANNON 

STOCKERT YOUTH & COMMUNITY CENTER 
INSTALLATION OF INDOOR RESILIENT ATHLETIC SURFACING 

  

The City of Buckhannon (City), on behalf of the Stockert Youth & Community Center (SYCC), is requesting bids from 
qualified contractors for the purchase and installation of approximately 2,350 square feet of indoor resilient athletic 
surfacing on the existing gymnasium floor, hereinafter referred to as the Project, located at 79 East Main Street in 
Buckhannon, West Virginia.   

The successful Bidder must adhere to the following Project requirements:  

1. The successful Bidder shall provide all services as described in the Bid Package.   

2. The work shall be performed in a professional manner in accordance with industry standard best practices.   

3. The SYCC shall in remain in service at all times, except the gymnasium, including before, during and after 
the installation of the indoor resilient athletic surfacing. 

4.  The successful Bidder shall furnish all labor, materials and equipment necessary to ensure 
complete encapsulation of the existing asbestos tile flooring. 
 

5. The successful Bidder shall furnish all labor, materials, equipment, insurance and certifications to complete 
the proposed work of the Project. 

6. By submitting a Bid, the Bidder acknowledges that the Bidder has included (in the sealed bid) a sum to cover 
all costs associated with the Project. 

7. The successful Bidder shall list both the City of Buckhannon and the Stockert Youth & Community Center as 
“Additional Insured” on the Certificate(s) of Insurance requirements listed in Section 5.0 – Insurance 
Requirements of the Bid Package. 

 

The Bid Package, containing the technical specifications, Project Site Plan, Project Requirements and additional 
information, is available to all interested parties.  All interested parties should contact James S. Hollen, III – PE (City 
Engineer for the City of Buckhannon) at (304) 472-1651, extension 1006 for delivery options of the bid package.  All 
clarifications, questions or comments regarding the contents of the bid package must be submitted in writing and 
either mailed, faxed or emailed to the address below.  No clarifications and questions will be accepted after 12:00 
PM EST on October 15, 2024.  An addendum containing answers to all bidder questions and comments shall be 
issued no later than October 22, 2024.   

Sealed bids should be clearly labeled “SYCC Gymnasium Floor Installation” on the bottom-left corner of the envelope 
which may be either hand delivered or mailed to the following address: 

Mr. James S. Hollen, III, PE – City Engineer 
City of Buckhannon 
70 East Main Street 
Buckhannon, WV  26201 
 

All sealed bids must be received by 1:30 PM EST on October 28, 2024, at which time the received bids will be opened 
and publicly read aloud. 

The City reserves the right to reject any and all bids, to award the contract to other than the low bidder, and to waive 
any informality in bidding.   The City reserves the right to reject any all bids that are not in the best interest of the 



City.  In addition, the City also reserves the right to terminate the contract at any time due to noncompliance with 
the information contained in the Bid Package.  

Honorable Robert N. Skinner, III 
Mayor & Stockert Youth & Community Center Board Chair 
City of Buckhannon 
 

 



 

 



b. Notice Accepting Applications for SYCC Administrative Assistant 
 

CITY OF BUCKHANNON ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS 
FULL-TIME ADMINISTRATIVE POSITION AT THE SYCC 

 
The City of Buckhannon is accepting applications to fill one administrative full-time position at the Stockert Youth 
and Community Center.   

This position includes retirement and health benefits.  

Candidates that are considered for the position will be subject to background check, drug test, and physical exam. 

Applications and a complete job description may be obtained at City Hall, 70 E Main St, Buckhannon WV, Mon-Fri 
8:30 am to 4:30 pm, or call 304-472-1651 for information.   
 
The deadline for applications is Friday, December 13, 2024.  
 
The City of Buckhannon is an EEOC employer committed to the principle of equal opportunity for all qualified 
persons, and employs without regard to any individual’s creed, race, color, ethnicity, national origin, religion, 
gender, age, handicap, familial status, or sexual orientation. 
 
Randall H. Sanders, Recorder  
City of Buckhannon        
 
c. SYCC BOD's 2025 Meeting Schedule 
 

STOCKERT YOUTH & COMMUNITY CENTER BOARD OF DIRECTORS  2025 MEETING SCHEDULE 

1ST THURSDAY OF EACH QUARTER AT 4:30 P.M. AT CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

 THURSDAY, JANUARY 2, 2025 
 THURSDAY, APRIL 3, 2025 
 TUESDAY, JULY 3, 2025   
 THURSDAY, OCTOBER 2, 2025 

 
d. Letter to the USDA De-Obligate of Funds- Finalize the Termination of the Stockert Youth 
     Community Center Multipurpose Building Project 

 
 



e. Letter from David Thomas - Withdrawal of Capital Campaign Pledge 
 

 
 
6. Public Comment - Motion to Open & Close Requested – No one was in attendance, so no 
action was necessary. 
 
7. Recognized Guests: None 
 
8. Financial Report- Director of Finance, Amberle Jenkins – Mayor Skinner recognized Amby 
Jenkins, who presented the following report: 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 



 

 



 



 
 
Sanders requested a monthly report on the number of different people (unique users) at the SYCC 
facilities. On behalf of Don Nestor, Sanders asked about a donation by The Band of Brothers to SYCC. 
Mrs. Brockleman reported that it was donated to the FRN for the SYCC. 
 



 

 

 
 



Nolte/Sanders made a motion to accept the financial report as provided.  The motion 
carried. 
 
9. Department Report- SYCC Director, Debora Brockleman – Mayor Skinner recognized SYCC 
Director Deborah Brockleman, who presented and explained the following report (We and Our 
refers to SYCC): 
 

Jan 2, 2025 
Stockert Youth & Community 
Center Activity Report 
City Council Meeting 

 
• I am pleased to inform everyone that the gym flooring project has been completed. We have conducted 

quality air tests and are thrilled to report that gym use has now resumed. The timing of this project worked 
to our advantage, as most of our programs were on a break over the Christmas and New Year holidays, 
allowing for a smooth transition back to regular activities. 
 

• Additionally, I want to update you on the interim measures regarding basketball team practices at the 
schools. We have worked to resolve the issues that arose regarding gym access and usage. At present, we 
have reduced the usual time allotted for team practices to better manage costs associated with facility 
usage. However, I would like to note that the exact cost implications are still under review and have not yet 
been finalized. 
 

• We had the BINGO fundraiser at the Event Center on November 2nd. A fair number of people were in 
attendance, although several other bingo events were scheduled for the same day. 
 

• Also happening in October were basketball sign-ups and our Halloween Bash 
 

• On November 9, we had basketball skills day at the high school. It was very well attended with 
 
grades K-12th participating. We have 343 players signed up this year. 
 

• Basketball games will begin on Jan 11. The grades K-3rd will play at SYCC, and the older teams will play at 
the High School Gyms. There is one weekend in February when we will not be able to use the High School, 
and we have made arrangements at the WVWC to use their Aux gym for six hours on that day. 
 

• We have a new yoga instructor, Ashley White. Her classes are on Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday 
mornings, and they have been very well attended. 
 

• With the new gym floor in place now we have been getting requests to use the space for Pickle Ball. The 
floor is lined for pickle ball as well as basketball. We hope to have the schedule organized this month to 
allow the pickle ballers time in the mornings and weekends. 
 

• Birthday parties will resume this month. As mentioned in a previous meeting we would like to raise the cost 
of rentals. It is requested that the board raise the rental fee from $60 for 2-hour rentals to $80 for the 
minimum of 2 hours and additional hour(s) would be $30. 
 

• We had our child care center inspection report done by the health inspector which no violations were 
observed. This is mandatory with our after-school and summer camp programs. 
 

• Interviews have begun for the administrative position at SYCC. We have not offered the position to any  
of the persons interviewed. ··
 · 

 Future Capital Expenditures 

I would like to request we look at replacing the bleachers in the gym. The current bleaches are 
very heavy and old. We are constantly having to paint them which is costly. I have looked into 
metal bleachers·and thecost atvarious online companies: I have gotten several quotes which are 
attached. 

The back parking lot needs paved. We keep putting gravel down and it does not last through the 
winter and there are big mud holes to deal with when it rains. 

Additionally, we may need two computers as they are beginning to have issues. 
 



 Building Repairs 

There is a drainage issue along the right side of the building which is leaking through the 
basement walls. We have used a sealant on the walls as recommended in the hope that it would 
suffice until the multipurpose building project began and it could be addressed at that time. The 
fix for this issue I’m told, would be to dig out along the building and put in a drainage system and 
gravel. 

Additionally, the cafeteria will need wall repair and painting in the spring. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
Debora Brockleman 
 

A part of the report included a request to increase the rental fee for parties from $60 for a two-hour 
party to $80.   All other provisions for rentals would remain the same.  The Board had no objection 
but could not take action as it was not on the agenda.  An email will be circulated requesting the 
Board respond Yes or No to the question, which will be reviewed at the next meeting.   
 
Sanders, on behalf of Don Nestor, asked that we explore a safety review of the SYCC property. The 
Board discussed it, but no action was taken. 
 
10. Old Business Discussions: None 
 
11. New Business Discussions: 
a. Future Capital Expenditures – Mrs. Brockleman requested that we consider purchasing new 
lightweight bleachers.  She offered quotes on the bleachers, one of which is a part of the meeting 
packet and totals $4,683.61.  Another quote was received by email just before the meeting for 
$1,549.99 for one set of 15’ bleachers. 
 
b. Building Repairs—Mrs. Brockleman asked for the back parking lot to be paved. Mayor Skinner 
stated that Jay Hollen would have to be consulted to determine whether we could asphalt it or if we 
would have to pave it due to its location in the flood zone. 
 
Mrs. Brockleman also discussed a leak in the basement.  She would like an exterior drainage system 
installed to alleviate the problem.   
 
Mrs. Brockleman also discussed SYCC's computer and camera needs, for which she will get quotes.  
 
Mayor Skinner will contact some Capital Campaign donors to determine whether they approve of 
using the funds for the items mentioned in Mrs. Brockleman's requests. 
 
Shobe/Bucklew motioned to approve the purchase of bleachers, as presented, at a cost of up 
to $5,000, and to approve the gathering of quotes for the discussed repairs and equipment.  
The motion carried. 
 
Jessica Vincent plans to speak with Mr. Nestor about a potential educational program collaboration 
between WVWC and SYCC. 
 
12. Board Member Comments and Announcements:  
 
Mrs. Shobe asked for updates on any STEM funding that may be available. Mayor Skinner said he 
would discuss this with Shane Whitehair of Region VII.  
 
There were no other Board member comments. 
 
13. Declaration of Adjournment:  
 
Shobe made a motion to adjourn at 5:35 PM. 
 
Mayor Robert N. Skinner III                                  ______________________________________________ 
 
Recorder Randall H. Sanders                   ______________________________________________ 


